TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON JANUARY 12, 2017
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer ABSENT: Keith Baxley
Public Hearing was Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the December 8, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously. Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the January 3, 2017 meeting and was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.
Old Business:  1)  Mr. Miller asked why the Town hasn’t purchased the tag readers for the police cars.  Mrs. Lewis stated that the Town’s servers were not compliant with SLED recommendations that that we had to make corrections to these items and then they would grant us access to these devices.  Mrs. Lewis stated that the IT person was working on the corrections to make the server secure via internet and also location.  As soon as this is done, we will proceed with ordering the readers. 2) Mr. Miller asked Mr. Lee about the derelict buildings that were mentioned at the last council meeting.  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with Kyle Daniels and he has an architect working on the plans for his building.  He stated that he spoke with Ms. Durant on the old building down from the dry cleaners and she is getting a contractor involved now.  Mr. Lee stated that he wrote letters to Donnie and Dewey Brewer on their houses on Richardson Street.  3) Mr. Miller asked if we got any money to do repairs from the hurricane.  Mr. Lee stated that we received two checks this week, one for the vacant building for the roof and the second one for the Fire Department.  No check for the Town Hall because of $1000 deductible on our insurance.  We haven’t received money from FEMA yet.  The paperwork is still being done.  Mayor Richardson stated that the repairs need to be done on the roofs of the two buildings.  Mr. Lee stated that he had two bids one from Bill Moore and Rocky Thompson and he will get in touch with one more and get back with them on the amounts.  It will be around $16,000 to redo the top. 4) Mr. Sutton asked if we heard from FEMA to help with the drainage of the ditches.  The ditch on N. Main Street beside TJ Stalvey’s house needs to be cleaned out before another flood.  Mr. Lee stated that he hasn’t heard from FEMA but will check with them again.  If they can’t help, we will have to get in touch with a private contractor and see what they can do.  Mr. Miller suggested that Mr. Lee talk with Jeannie Brown-Burroughs (county council) and senators’ office, etc. to get help with this issue.  5) Mrs. Crosby asked Mr. Lee if he has heard from her neighbor that has unlicensed vehicles in her yard.  Mr. Lee stated that she has been contacted.  Mrs. Crosby asked stated that the two houses on Lafayette Street at the old telephone company needs to be cleaned up.  Both houses are vacant.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None
New Software:  Mr. Lee asked Mrs. Lewis to speak to council on this issue.  I asked council to consider changing our software company.  The present software company is Southern Software.  We are currently using their FMS system because there were issues with the old system.  It was no longer being supported.  We have spoken with this company on numerous times concerning the issues we have with their system. They sent a programmer to talk with Glenda and myself about the concerns we have.  After speaking with the programmer, he stated that this new program isn’t capable of using a two bill cycle.  It is programmed for a one month cycle for utility bills.  When making adjustments for leaks, etc. to water bills, it produces many transactions and their history is hard to read.  Mr. Laster has stated many times that he can’t read it to help the customer.  I worked on W2 last week to make sure the amounts were correct because of the issues we were having and when I left the screen and returned to print the W2s, it didn’t keep the data that I extracted and it printed the income for 2017 and not 2016.  After speaking with Southern Software three times the week prior to printing checks for tax tables, new year set-ups, etc., I printed check and after they were distributed, I realized they were incorrect.  The system didn’t withhold any retirement.  After I called Southern Software again, they stated that they didn’t convert the new payroll schedule over.  I stated that Glenda and myself have spoken with several municipalities and they highly recommend a company named QS/1.  I am proposing the QS/1 system over the SmartFusion system due to the recommendations from other municipalities and also because they are on a yearly agreement and we do not have to purchase the software.  In purchasing the software, if we decide that we don’t like it or it is the same as what we have, we have purchased a $50,000 system that we would need to keep.  QS/1 the first year will be $16,432 and the following years will be $15,432.  The first year is for conversion and training expenses.  There will be no yearly maintenance fees associated with this software.  QS/1 can also provide a billing service for the utility bills.  This is a $.62 fee to print and mail bills.  The Town is not in compliance with the utility bills being printed on cards and would like for QS/1 to do this for us.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to go with the QS/1 software as presented by Mrs. Lewis and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.

Town Hall Renovations:  A couple of council members met with Mr. Thomas M. Krowka of Walsh Krowka & Associates, Inc.  Mr. Miller stated that he thought he would do a good job and he is familiar with Bill Moore. The renovations are for the current Town Hall at this time.  The next phase of this renovation project will be the adjacent vacant building.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve Mr. Krowka’s proposal as architect to remodel Town Hall and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson told Mr. Lee to get started on the process.
Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with the MASC on recommendations on getting a temporary trailer to work in during the renovation of Town Hall.  He stated that they said they will custom it to our needs but he wasn’t sure about the price.  2) Mr. Lee stated that he had the fire department, police department and Town Hall buildings tested for asbestos.  These reports came back negative.  3) Mrs. Crosby stated that she got a lot of compliments on the decorations at the park and also the lights for Christmas.  She also stated that she would like to see a little event like Mr. Lee stated at a previous meeting in the park.  Mr. Lee stated that he was going to order a big Christmas tree for the park for next year.  
Meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
